
INTERNATIONAL ASSOCIATION LEGIONS OF HONOR

Newsletter

October 2024 Volume 94, Issue 4

INSIDE THIS ISSUE

Arlington 1

Commander’s Message 2

New Quartermaster 2

2nd Lt. Commander 3-4

Bylaw Changes 4

Patriotism Chairman 4

Interesting Quotes 5

3rd Lt. Commander 6

7th Lt. Commander 7

Arlington Tomb Shirts 7

8th Lt. Commander 8

Adjutant Report 9

Around the LOH 9

Annual Convention 10

Veterans Day 10

Contact Information 11

The newsletter is published quarterly 
and is on the IALOH website at http://
www.ialoh.org/newsletter.html.  If you 
would like something in the newslet-
ter please sent it to me.  My contact 
information is on Page 15.
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Arlington 2024
Arlington Wreath Laying.

 The Crown Plaza 
Crystal River—Washington DC.

1480 Crystal Dr, Arlington, VA 22202

October 30 - November 3, 2024

For hotel reservations and registration 
go to the IALOH website by clicking 
the link or the scan bar code.
http://www.ialoh.org/arlington-wreath-
laying.html

The Crowne Plaza Crysta l  Ci ty 
Washington D.C. is just one mile 
from Ronald Reagan Washington 
National Airport. Take advantage of our 
complimentary shuttle from the airport to 
the hotel and our location, which is just 
four miles from the National Mall.
The Crystal City Metro Station provides 
easy access to Washington D.C. Visit the 
Lincoln Memorial, the Thomas Jefferson 
Memorial, the Vietnam Veterans 
Memorial, the Martin Luther King Jr. 
Memorial, or one of the Smithsonian 
Institution Museums, including the 
National Museum of African American 
History and Culture.

This year since the wreath laying is on 
Halloween we are having a costume 
party, so get your costumes ready.
There will also be a Ladies Mimosa 
brunch that is open to all ladies and a 
Washington bus tour.  Last year we took a 
night tour and everyone had a great time.
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Now Hear This

David Hobbs, PC 

Greetings Brothers, 
Talk about time flying. Over a third of my 
term is over and it's been busy.

The first weekend in July I made the 
trip along with several Lieutenant 
Commanders to the Imperial Session 
in Reno, NV. We were asked to 
participate in presenting colors at the 
Opening Session. We had 16 nobles in 
line for that function. Along with myself, 
I was joined by 4th Lt. Commander 
Gerry Massey, 5th Lt. Commander Dean 
Cook, 7th Lt. Commander Mark Miles, 
8th Lt. Commander Doug Foss, Past 
International Commanders Russ Gray 
and Jim Pulley. After that performance 
the unit was asked to present colors 
at the Ladies Luncheon, :the Imperial 
Parade and the incoming Imperial 
Potentate's Procession. Outstanding 
job to all involved. Afterwards we held 
the IALOH Annual Meeting and the room 
was packed. Each Lieutenant present 
gave a quick synopsis of their respective 
areas. 

We had a special guest speaker 
I.S. Edward Jakubowsky PP of 
Al Azhar Shrine from Calgary, Canada. 
He spoke about his unit's magazine 
"Legion, Canada's Military History." 
Check it out at www.teg1onmagazme.
com.

We now can set our sights for the 2025 
Imperial Session in Atlanta, Georgia 
June 29 - July 3, 2025. That will be 
followed by the 2026 Imperial Session in 
Tampa, Florida July 12 - July 16, 2026. 

Next on the docket for Lady Lisa and 
myself was the Great Lakes Shrine 
Association in South Bend, Indiana 
from August 08 - August 10. We looked 
forward to traveling to the Mid-West and 
seeing great friends and meeting new 
ones. We were joined by 3rd Lt Cmdr 
Doug Tayrien and Lady Jenn, 5th Lt 
Cmdr Dean Cook and Lady Suzanne, 
8th Lt Cmdr Doug Foss and Lady 
Heather along with my Chief of Staff 
Dan Walther and Lady Janet. What a 
great time and camaraderie by all the 
members of the Great! Lakes Shrine 
Association Legions of Honor. We would 

like to thank outgoing Commander 
David Parks and his team for the great 
hospitality that was shown to all of us. 
I did get to cross an item off my bucket 
list. We were able to take a walking tour 
of Notre Dame University and got to see  
"Touchdown Jesus". Also, a walk 
through the Basilica on campus. It was 
a moving and touching experience. 

I especially want to that the IALOH 
Ladies, Lisa, Jennifer, Suzanne, 
Heather and Janet who manned a 
fundraising table for the IALOH and 
raised nearly $500.00 for Shriners 
Childrens Hospital at the event. 

Next up I was scheduled to attend the 
CSSA Convention in Topeka, Kansas. 
But, as luck would have it I was sidelined 
with shoulder surgery the day before I 
was scheduled to leave. So now I am 
sidelined for a time, in a sling for 6 weeks 
and a projected 6 month recovery. I want 
to thank Lieutenants Dean Cook, Doug 
Tayrien and their ladies Suzanne and 
Jennifer as they represented me and the 
entire IALOH at the event. Best wishes 
to the incoming Commander Gil Negrete 
and his officers for the upcoming year.

Next up for me will be the SASA Legion 
of Honor Convention in Myrtle Beach, 
South Carolina. Joining me will be 5th 
Lt Cmdr Dean Cook, Past International 
Commanders Jim Pulley and Dave 
Ginapp (my chauffeur and traveling 
partner in crime). We look forward to 
swearing in the new Commander Noble 
Barry Spencer along with the fun and 
frivolity that will ensue. 

Lady Lisa and I held a conference call 
with 4th Lt Cmdr Gerry Massey and 
Lady Connie going over the plans 
and what we have accomplished for 
the Arlington Pilgrimage. It is going to 
be outstanding. Gerry and his team 
have been feverishly working on the 
Halloween Party for Thursday Night. Be 
sure to make plans to attend. *Don’t 
forget to pack your costume* Arlington 
dates are October 30 - November 02, 
2024. A special treat this year is a 
bus tour of Washington including to 
the memorial at the Pentagon and an 

hour to an hour and a half trolley ride 
throughout Arlington National Cemetery. 
The registration can be found on the 
IALOH website, www.ialoh.org under 
events. 

Lady Lisa and / have much more 
traveling left to do this year and I am 
excited to get back at it. With plans to 
attend the Change of Command at
Abu Ben Adhem Legion of Honor and 
more ..... . 

In closing, don’t forget the IALOH 
Convention/ Cruise. The dates are
April 24 - April 28 on the RCCL Voyager 
of the Seas. Information is also on the 
IALOH website under events.

YITF,
Commander Dave Hobbs

New Quartermaster
I would like to take this opportunity to 
announce that I.S. Ron Mullins has 
taken over the reins as the IALOH 
Quartermaster. He is relieving David 
Kirschman in that position as Dave 
moves on to his new duty as 2nd Lt. 
Commander of the Great Lakes Shrine 
Association Legions of Honor. We wish 
David the very best of luck in his new 
role. Anyone wishing to reach the new 
Quartermaster his email address is: 
qm.ialoh@gmail.com

Welcome Aboard
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2nd Lieutenant Commander						      Division 7

Geoffrey Lyster, PP, PC, PMC 

Greetings.  At the time of this writing 
Lady Theresa and I are looking forward 
to the autumnal season.  Fall is one of 
my favorite times of the year.  In the 
Fall I enjoy the changing colors, football 
weather, Oktoberfest, (my birthday) and 
of course Arlington.

This past summer was a very busy 
time and we did a lot of traveling.  
Lady Theresa and I attended Shriner 
and veteran events in Maryland, 
Virginia, Pennsylvania, South Carolina, 
Tennessee and Kentucky.

The following is brief synopsis of our 
visits: 
On the 4th of July I was honored to 
participate with Kena Shriners at the 
Fairfax Independence Day Parade.  
Despite the high temperatures, this 
event had record attendance.  The Honor 
Guard looked splendid, being led by 
the appropriately uniformed Colonel of 
Units, Pete Cutler, PC, while waving his 
scimitar (see photo below).  Afterwards, 
many veterans were honored with a 
sumptuous complimentary luncheon at 
American Legion Post 177, Fairfax, VA.  

On July 13th, Kena held a $10,000 
Drawdown.  Three hundred attendees 
enjoyed a delicious steak dinner with 
all the trimmings, and an open bar.  One 
lucky Noble walked away with $10,000 
cash; Lady Theresa was fortunate to 
come away with a lesser cash award.  
If your Temple is contemplating a 
fundraiser, this is a near sure fire way 
to raise funds without an expensive 
advance outlay in prizes and gifts.

On July 20th Lady Theresa and I were 
honored to attend the Rajah LOH Picnic 
at the beautiful Rajah Pavilion., Reading, 
PA.  Members and their families were 
in fine spirits on this warm summer day.  
We particularly enjoyed the “Barnyard 
Bingo” where everyone walks away 
with some great prizes including fresh 
meats and produce.  Thanks to MASA 
Commander Fred Olnick and Lady 
Janice for the invitation. Special thanks 
to Rajah LOH Cmdr Ray Kunkle for 
the warm hospitality.  On July 28th we 
attended the National VFW Convention.  

Although, not a Shriner event we had 
a chance to gather with thousands of 
veterans to discuss “improved service 
to veterans”.  I’ve always maintained 
that the intermingling of veteran service 
organizations creates synergy, helps 
veterans and makes me a better 
International Officer.

During the long weekend of Aug 28-31, 
Lady Theresa and I visited the South 
East Shrine Association (SESA) 
Convention in Pigeon Forge, TN.  The 
LOH events were well coordinated and 
the combined SESA Ball was one of 
the best banquets we have attended.  
Congratulations to outgoing Cmdr 
Jaimie Munoz for presiding over a highly 
successful year; congratulations to Cmdr 
Singleton and his new Officers on their 
election and installation.  On Saturday, 
we witnessed a fabulous Shriner parade.  
It’s is nice to actually watch one, for a 
change instead of being in it.  If you have 
never been to Pigeon Forge, Tennessee, 
you should consider SESA next year

On Sep. 6-7 the Mid-Atlantic Shrine 
Association (MASA) Spring Meeting was 
held in sunny Virginia Beach, VA.  On 
Friday, LOH members participated in a 
traditional military style “Inline Inspection” 
and an LOH luncheon.  On Saturday a 
large crowd witnessed the largest Shrine 
parade in the Mid-Atlantic.  
On the horizon….

We are looking forward to the Kena 
Oktoberfest sponsored by the LOH.  
This event, held at the Kena Pavillion, is 
widely attended and one of the biggest 
fundraisers of the year.  Proceeds enable 
the LOH to pay it forward for veterans 
service events like the Veterans Brunch.

Arlington Wreath Laying Weekend will 
be held from October 30th to November 
3rd.  This year, I’m looking forward to 
receiving my 10 Year Pin for Arlington 
attendance.  Int’l Cmdr David Hobbs 
and 4th LCDR Gerry Massey (Arlington 
Chairman) have worked hard to make 
this a memorable event.  The weekend 
includes a Halloween costume party on 
Thursday evening; a Memorial Service 
at the hotel on Saturday morning, with 

a wreath Laying at the Tomb of the 
Unknowns immediately following.  This is 
an opportunity for organization to honor 
our comrades who gave the last full 
measure.  Go to http://www.ialoh.org/
arlington-wreath-laying.html to register!

On the Veterans Day we are looking 
forward to attending many veteran 
related events including the Kena 
Veteran Brunch; the Boumi Veterans 
and First Responder Brunch; Warrenton 
Veterans Day Ceremony and VFW 
Poppy Drives.  Please remember to 
honor those comrades who gave the last 
full measure, on this special day.

Lady Theresa and I would like to wish 
you all the best.  We hope to see soon, 
at a Shrine Center near you!

 YITF, 
Geoffrey D. Lyster, PC, PP, PMC 

Continue on page 4
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-Top lft: Colonel of Units Pete Cutler w/Kena 
Honor Guard at 4th of July Parade (Fairfax, 
VA)
-Top ctr: With SESA Cmdr Jaime Munoz, PP 
on Aug. 29 (Pigeon Forge, TN)
-Top rt: With MASA Cmdr Fred Olinik and 
Past MASA Cmdr Jim Cocuzza (Reading, PA)
Lower lft: With Rajah LOH Cmdr Ray Kunkle 
Aug. 20 (Reading, PA)
-Lower rt: With Lady Theresa at SESA Ball 
Aug. 20 (Pigeon Forge, TN)

2nd Lt Continue from Page 3

Patriotism Chairman Virgil Lingrel
Legionaries if your Unit performs Patriotic act(s) such as carrying the 
flags in a parade, posting the colors for events please let me know.  
I report these activities at the convention and it is a great way to get 
your Unit recognized. My contact information is on page 15 of this 
news letter.

Bylaw Changes
At the annual convention the nobility approved twenty-three changes.  These are the main changes that effect the 
Units directly.  Please read the bylaws to familiarize yourself with all the changes.

•	 The annual dues have been increased from two dollars ($2.00) to four dollars ($4.00) a member, with the Units 
having less than ten members increased to forty ($40.00) per Unit.  This increase will be effective January 1, 2025

•	 Deleted the DD214 reference and change to read proof of service according to the countries requirements to 
include national guard and reservist.

•	  Change “Active” member to “Regular” member.  Added statement “Regular member is the only member 
authorized to wear the LOH Medallion”.

•	 If a Unit that is suspended it is not authorized to wear the IALOH medallion and must stop representing the IALOH
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Once upon a time when our politicians did not tend to apologize for our country’s prior actions, 
here’s a refresher on how some of the former patriots handled negative comments about our great 
country.

JFK’S Secretary of State, Dean Rusk, was in France in the early 60’s when DeGaulle decided to pull 
out of NATO.
DeGaulle said he wanted all US military out of France as soon as possible. Rusk responded, “Does 
that include those who are buried here?” DeGaulle did not respond.
You could have heard a pin drop.

When in England, at a fairly large conference, Colin Powell was asked by the Archbishop of 
Canterbury if our plans for Iraq were just an example of’ empire building’ by George Bush. 
He answered by saying, “Over the years, the United States has sent many of its fine young men and 
women into great peril to fight for freedom beyond our borders. The only amount of land we have 
ever asked for in return is enough to bury those that did not return.”
You could have heard a pin drop........Amen

There was a conference in France where a number of international engineers were taking part, 
including French and American.
During a break, one of the French engineers came back into the room saying, “Have you heard the 
latest dumb stunt Bush has done? He has sent an aircraft carrier to Indonesia to help the tsunami 
victims. What does he intend to do, bomb them?” 
A Boeing engineer stood up and replied quietly: “Our carriers have three hospitals on board that can 
treat several hundred people; they are nuclear powered and can supply emergency electrical power 
to shore facilities; they have three cafeterias with the capacity to feed 3,000 people three meals a 
day, they can produce several thousand gallons of fresh water from sea water each day,
and they carry half a dozen helicopters for use in transporting victims and injured to and from their 
flight deck.  We have eleven such ships; how many does France have?”
You could have heard a pin drop.

A U.S. Navy Admiral was attending a naval conference that included Admirals from the U.S., 
English, Canadian, Australian and French Navies.
At a cocktail reception, he found himself standing with a large group of officers that included 
personnel from most of those countries.  Everyone was chatting away in English as they sipped their 
drinks, but a French admiral suddenly complained that, whereas Europeans learn many languages, 
Americans learn only English. Conferences rather than speaking French?”
Without hesitating, the American Admiral replied: “Maybe it’s because the Brit’s, Canadians, Aussie’s 
and Americans arranged it so you wouldn’t have to speak German.”
You could have heard a pin drop.

AND THIS STORY FITS RIGHT IN WITH THE ABOVE...Robert Whiting, an elderly gentleman of 83, 
arrived in Paris by plane.
At French Customs, he took a few minutes to locate his passport in his carry on. 
“You have been to France before, monsieur?” The customs officer asked sarcastically. 
Mr. Whiting admitted that he had been to France previously.
“Then you should know enough to have your passport ready.”
The American said, “The last time I was here, I didn’t have to show it.”
“Impossibly. Americans always have to show their passports on arrival in France!”
The American senior gave the Frenchman a long hard look.
Then, he quietly explained, ‘’Well, when I came ashore at Omaha Beach on D-Day in 1944 to help 
liberate this country, I couldn’t find a single French man to show a passport to. 
“You could have heard a pin drop.
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3rd Lieutenant Commander						      Division 2

Doug Tayrien, PC 

Greeting Nobles and families,

Lady Jennifer and I attended our first 
Great Lakes Shrine Association (GLSA) 
Convention in South Bend, Indiana this 
past August.  It was a great event in a 
beautiful city and state.  The hospitality 
was incredible.  On Thursday we took 
tours of Notre Dame to include the 
stadium and a behind the scenes tour 
of the rarely seen Notre Dame Studios.  
A very good convention indeed and 
congratulations to the newly installed 
Officers.  Our travels then took us 
to Central States Shrine Association 
(CSSA) in Topeka, Kansas.  There was 
an interesting tour of the State Capital.  
The tour included an area where the 
Legislative Pages serve.  This brought 

back lots of fond memories from when I 
was a Page at the Capital.  An interesting 
factoid is that the Capital dome at 304 ft, 
is taller than the United States Capitol 
dome at 288 feet.  Congratulations to all 
the newly installed CSSA officers.

Finally, Jennifer and I will head to 
Arlington, Virginia for the laying of the 
wreath at the Tomb of the Unknown 
Soldier.  If you have never viewed a 
wreath laying ceremony at the tomb you 
should consider attending.  The cutoff 
time to register for the event and to get 
hotel reservation is 1 October.  The 
forms are located on the IALOH web-
page under events.

Doug Tayrien,
Lt. Commander

Top Left: Necrology salute, Top Mid-
dle L to R: 3rd Lt. Doug Tayrien, 5th 
Lt. Dean Cook, Int’l. Chaplain John 
Welch, PIC Ill. Sir Eddie Daffern Top 
Right L to R: International Officer 3rd 
Lt. Doug Tayrien, Int’l. Commander 
Dave Hobbs, 5th Lt. Commander 
Dean Cook and 8th Lt. Commander Ill. 
Sir Doug Foss, Bottom L to R: Inter-
national Officers and Ladies, Jennifer 
Tayrien, 3rd Lt. Commander Doug Tay-
rien, Lisa Hobbs, Cmdr. Dave Hobbs, 
Susanne Cook, 5th Lt. Cmdr. Dean 
Cook, Heather Foss, and 8th Lt. Cmdr. 
Doug Foss.
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Mark Miles

7th Lieutenant Commander						      Division 4
Greetings from Florida!
It has been an exciting summer as an 
IALOH officer. The trip to the Imperial 
Session in Reno, Nevada was fantas-
tic, and I was honored to get to meet 
LOH members throughout District 4, to 
include a representative from Emirat 
Shriners in Heidelberg, Germany.  In 
addition, the IALOH officers present 
represented themselves well in two sep-
arate Presentations of Colors in collab-
oration with some of the other Temple 
LOH representatives. 

A month after the Imperial Session, 
it was time for the South East Shrine 
Association (SESA). It was great to have 
several IALOH Officers in attendance 
as well as the Imperial Sir, along with 
several Imperial Officers. Their presence 
and words at the SESA LOH Business 
Meeting served as an inspiration to 
everyone there. It was good to see units 
come out for the in-ranks inspection as 
well. One of my goals is to encourage 
other units to participate in their associ-
ation as well as IALOH inspections and 
activities. With the inclusion of several 

new temples into SESA this year, I antic-
ipate an increase in both inspection and 
color guard participation for the parade.  
I am very excited to visit other associ-
ations to see their LOH units as well.
The annual Arlington Pilgrimage is just 
a few weeks away on 2 November and I 
am looking forward to this humbling and 
introspective event.  IALOH CDR Dave 
Hobbs has a number of activities leading 
up to the actual wreath and poppy laying 
ceremonies and I hope to see everyone 
there. 

Finally, and in true Navy form, the 
Annual IALOH Convention will be held 
at sea in April 2025. All the details are on 
the web site so if you have not already 
reserved your cabin and registered, get 
on board (literally!). 
On behalf of myself and my Lady Tara, 
I am looking forward to years ahead as 
your Lt
Commander and am honored to serve.

Yours in the Faith,
Mark D. Miles
7th Lt. Commander

Unit Dues
Units can now pay their annual dues 
on-line with a credit card.  Just go to 
the IALOH website at www.ialoh.org 
and click on the “Unit Dues” menu 
option.  Just a reminder the Unit must 
still submit all the required annual 
forms to the Adjutant.

If you have a business, think about 
putting an ad in the yearbook to 
publicize your business.  Just complete 
the yearbook ad form; submit the 
form along with the ad narrative 
and payment to the Adjutant.  The 
ad form can be completed and sent 
electronically and you can pay with 
a credit card.

L to R: Lisa Hobbs, Cmdr. Dave Hobbs, 
7th Lt. Cmdr. Ill. Sir Mark Miles, Tara Miles.

Charles McIntosh, PC 

Arlington Tomb Shirts
To order an Arlington Tomb shirt:  Go to the 

IALOH website www.ialoh.org/Event/ Arlington 
Wreath Laying Ceremony/“Order Your Tomb 

Shirt”. 
If you have any questions please contact:

Charles McIntosh, 2310 Skipcha Dr.
Harker Heights, TX 76548

HP: 254-245-8930, CP: 254-368-1542,
Email: charlesmci@hot.rr.com
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8th Lieutenant Commander						      Division 1

Doug Foss

Your Legion of Honor is still serving. 
The West Seneca parade was a 
great time and was well attended 
by a cheering and waving crowd 
throughout the route.  Thank you for 
your attendance.

The Ismailia LOH summer picnic was 
a great success. Once again IALOH 
Chief of Staff PP PC Dan Walther and 
his Lady Jan were fantastic hosts. 
Thank you so much for your continued 
commitment and hospitality. 
Two carloads of nobles from Ismailia 
and their ladies attended the Great 
Lakes Shrine Association LOH in South 
Bend, Indiana. Highlights of the trip 
would be making new friends, reuniting 
with old friends,  the camaraderie among 
members, the tour of Notre Dame, the 
Studebaker Museum, the Ol iver 
mansion, and the Tippecanoe restaurant 
in the Studebaker mansion. 

We had a great turnout once again 
for the Erie County Fair Veterans 
Appreciation Day. The Ismailia Legion of 
Honor  presented the colors and service 

flags for the ceremony.  It was nice to 
see all of the veterans in the crowd 
receiving their earned recognition and 
thanks while standing tall to their military 
branch song.

We have been invited to attend Mocha’s 
LOH Passing of the Gavel on 11 & 12 
October in London, Ontario Canada. 
The Friday night is a meet & greet 
party and the Change of Command 
and installation of officers is a lunch 
on Saturday.  $40 CDN ($28 USD) per 
person.

Heather and I are looking forward to 
attending Arlington again. If you have 
never been or haven’t been in a while,  
please consider coming.   A weekend of 
commaradre and honor. 

It is indeed an honor to be a member of 
the Legion of Honor.

Semper Fidelis

Ismailia Commander
Doug Foss PP,
IALOH Lt. Commander

Top: Ismailia Honor Guard presenting colors for 
Veterans Appreciation Day.
Bottom: 8th Lt. Commander Doug Foss and In-
ternational Chief of Staff Dan Walther represent-
ed Ismailia in the West Seneca Parade.

Top: International Officers at GLSA: L to R:
Int COS Dan Walther, 8th Lt. Cmdr. Doug Foss,
Cmdr. Dave Hobbs, 3rd Lt. Cmdr. Doug Tayrien, 
5th Lt. Cmdr. Dean Cook.
Bottom: Ismailia Honor Guard posting colors 
at the state meeting. L to R: Woody Woodside, 
Roger Hough, 8th Lt. Cmdr. Doug Foss.
Left top and bottom: 8th Lt. Cmdr. Doug Foss 
and Larry Persinger at West Seneca Fall 
Parade.
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David Smith, PC 

From the International Adjutant/Editor
Hi Everyone!

Summer is finally over and fall is here 
and football is in full swing.  It want be 
long and the next thing you know it is 
Christmas.

The Arlington Wreath laying is fast 
approaching.  You can register on-line 
electronically and mail your payment or 
print the registration form and mail your 
payment along with the form.

At the convention, the nobility approved 
twenty-three bylaw changes.  The bylaws 
have been approved by Imperial and 
posted on the IALOH website.  Go to 
www.ialoh>Main>Bylaw.  I encourage 
everyone to read the bylaws to familiarize 
themselves with the latest changes.
One of the main bylaw changes was 
to increase the annual dues rate from 
two dollars ($2.00) per member to 
four dollars ($4.00) per member or a 
minimum of forty dollars ($40.00) per 
Unit if the members are less than ten.

The 2024-2025 yearbook has been 
printed and mailed.  If you did not get 
one and you think you should have let 
me know.  Also, I have some left and 
if you would like one they are $20.00 
each.  Send the money along with you 
name and address to me and I will send 
you one.

I want to remain everyone this year at 
Arlington  we will be having a Halloween 
costume party.  This has always been a 
fun event.

I will be sending out the annual report 
forms for 2025 in December.  The forms 
will also, be on-line on the website so you 
can submit them electronically.

That is all for now.  Until next time, aim 
high.

YITF,
David Smith, PC

Around The Legion of Honor
I am lost Sir

Top Left - Ladies 
at GLSA L to R: 
Janet Walther, Lisa 
Hobbs, Heather Foss, 
Susanne Cook, Jenifer 
Tayrien.

Bottom Left - Ladies at 
GLSA

Top Right: Tangier 
Installation.

Bottom Right: 5th Lt 
Cmdr. Dean Cook, 
John Welch, 3Lt 
Cmdr. Doug Tayrien, 
Buddy Givens Jeremy 
Courtney.



Page 10 Volume 94, Issue 4October 2024

94th Annual Convention
The annual convention is fast approaching so 
don’t delay get your application in.  Commander 
Hobbs and Lady Lisa have planned a great trip 
and it should be a lot of fun.  All you have to do is 
just set back relax and enjoy the cruise.  For more 
information go to the IALOH website at www.ialoh.
org/Events/Annual Convention or scan the bar 
code.  We look forward to see you on the cruise.

November 11th is Veterans day

Lets remember our fellow comrades 
that paid the ultimate sacrifice for our 
freedom and say a prayer for our service 
men and woman that are serving today 
that they stay our of harms way.

Happy Holidays
As the holiday season approaches 
the International Officers want to wish 
everyone a Happy Thanksgiving and a 
Merry Christmas.  Also, say a pray for 
all our service men and woman serving 
our country that they be kept save and 
out of harms way.
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Commander
David A. Hobbs, PC
2709 Kala Lane
Plant City, FL 33563
CP: 813-727-8103
E-Mail: shwdsnr2003@hotmail.com

1st Intl. Lt. Commander
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E-Mail:
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2nd Intl. Lt. Commander
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4542 Rawlings Place, Unit B
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3rd Intl. Lt. Commander	
Doug Tayrien, PC
33425 155th Street	
Leavenworth, KS 66048
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4th Intl. Lt. Commander
Gerry Massey, PP
745 W Baseline Road Suite # 10
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5th Intl. Lt. Commander
Dean Cook, PC 
24350 Snowberry Dr.
Lebanon, MO 65536
CP:417-588-9477
E-mail: dscook95w5@hotmail.com

6th Intl. Lt. Commander
Derek McNulty
8472 Twenty Road
Hamilton, ON L9B 1H7
CP:647-296-8472
E-mail: derekmcnulty@rogers.com

7th Intl. Lt. Commander
Mark Miles, Potentate, PC
8059 Settlers Creek Cr,
Lakeland, FL 33810
CP: 813-787-3739
E-mail: mdmiles65@gmail.com

8th Intl. Lt. Commander
Doug Foss, PP, Cmdr.
6467 Ashford Hollow Road
West Valley, NY 14171
HP:905-684-6251
CP:716-498-0627
E-mail: noblefoss@gmail.com

Intl. Adjutant
David Smith, PC
1018 SW Walter Avenue
Lake City, FL 32024
HP: 386-752-0475
CP: 785-633-8527
E-Mail: adjutant@ialoh.org

Intl. Finance Officer
Rex Sohn, PC, PCGLSA
154 Rambling Road
Greenfield, IN 46140
HP: 317-374-4445
E-Mail: finance@ialoh.org

Quartermaster
Ronnie Mullins, PP
28383 Morel Way
Rhoadesville, VA 22542-9076
CP: 703-209-2167
qm.ialoh@gmail.com

Veterans Administration Rep
Larry J. Hearn, PC
5913 Price Lane
Indianapolis, IN 46254-2822
CP: 317-797-0870
E-Mail: lloydhearn@comcast.net 

International Chaplain
John A. Welch, PC
1301 N 43rd Street
Saint Joseph, MO 64506-2422
HP: 816-387-6603
CP: 816-261-4897
E-Mail: lindawelch@ponyexpress.net

Parliamentarian/Judge Advocate
Tracy Coughlin, PC, PIC
210 Crosswinds Ct.
Waterloo, IL 62298
CP: 618-604-6869
E-Mail: tcough3475@aol.com

Patriotism Chairman
Virgil Lingrel
2818 Graphite Ct.
Valrico, FL 33594
CP: 816-665-1915
E-mail. lingrel1975@yahoo.com

Disclaimer

Opinions expressed in individual articles are the 
Opinions of the authors and not necessarily those 
of the Editor or Office of the IALOH.  Articles may be 
edited for size constraints but editorial content will not 
be changed.

Newsletter Requirements

The newsletter is published according to the schedule set forth by 
the Int’l. Commander.  The purpose of the newsletter is to “pass the 
word” and get applications/forms to the membership.  Distribution 
is to all Legion of Honor Units and to individual subscribers at the 
rate of $10.00 per year.  A free, on-line version is available for 
download on the IALOH website - www.ialoh.org.  If you would like to 
receive a printed edition please contact the International Adjutant.



International Association Legions of Honor

1018 SW Walter Ave

Lake City, FL 32024

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

Phone: 386-752-0475
Email: adjutant@ialoh.org

It’s an honor to

belong to the

Legion of Honor!

The objectives of the
 International Association Legions of Honor:

To foster a Spirit of Patriotism

 and Love of Country and Flag; 

To Perpetuate the memory 

of our Comrades in Arms

who made the Supreme Sacrifice 

by giving their lives for their Country 

while members of the Armed Forces;

To devote our efforts as individuals

 and Legion of Honor Units 

to strive for and increase in 

Friendship and Cooperation between our 

Legion of Honor Units 

and other Units of Shriners International.

Website: www.ialoh.org 
 

On the website you can find: 
 

List of Current Officers 
 

Division Assignments 
 

Upcoming Events 
 

Forms  
 

Newsletter 


